
PITMASTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Addendum to the Behaviour Policy during COVID-19 – May 2020 

 

The Governments guidance for school employers during COVID-19 highlights that the 
Headteacher and Governing Body still have a statutory duty and responsibility to ensure the 
health, safety and welfare of their workforce. This includes ensuring that there are 
proportionate and reasonable measures in place to ensure that all pupils and staff are safe 
during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak.  

As a result of the virus, the school’s working environment has had to change in light of the 
Government guidance. Risk assessments have been undertaken and will be regularly 
reviewed in line with advice, in order to protect and uphold the highest standard of health 
and safety for our pupils and staff at this time. 

Unsafe behaviour during this unprecedented time, including not following instructions for 
social distancing and remaining in allocated “bubble” groups, or other behaviour that could 
compromise the health and safety of others, may result in the pupil being sent home.  On 
some occasions this may result in pupils needing to remain at home in order to protect the 
welfare of all pupils and staff within the school.  

The same procedures for dealing with poor behaviour choices will be followed in line with the 
current behaviour policy including the use of the zone boards. However, if poor behaviour 
continues, the pupil will receive a short sanction and discussion with a senior leader about 
their choices and a phone call will be made to the parents to make them aware of the 
situation. 

If a decision is made that the pupil is unsafe their parent/carer must collect them immediately 
and they will not be able to return that day. 

On return, if there is no improvement the school could decide to ask for the pupil to stay away 
from Pitmaston Primary during this period. 

Risk Reduction Plans for all pupils with a high level of need, determined by the Headteacher, 
will be completed in conjunction with parents. 

All staff will continue to follow the principles set out in Part 5 of Keeping Children Safe in 
Education, acting on any safeguarding concerns they have immediately.  This includes both 
children attending school and those remaining at home. 

Where staff are interacting with children online for home school learning, they will continue 
to follow our online safety policy, behaviour policy and code of conduct. 

Appendix 1:  Staying Safe in School – these rules will be shared with children daily on their 
return to school and referred to. 

 

Approved by the Chair and Vice Chair of Governors on 21.5.20. 

 

 

 



 

Appendix 1:  Staying Safe in School (During COVID-19) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


